
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 20.10.04

04.163

MODERATION OF COURSEWORK ASSESSMENT SCHEMES BY EXTERNAL EXAMINERS

Professor Black presented the final report of the Working Group (TLC/04/65).  In May 2004 the Committee had received its interim findings on the question of whether external examiners should have a role in moderation of coursework assessment schemes similar to their role in the approval of examination papers, in view of the significance of coursework in assessment strategies (min 04.53 refers).  The Committee had agreed that soundings be taken from a range of external examiners.

The Committee noted that varied responses had been received and that other externals had commented on this matter in their annual reports, but there was general agreement that, while external examiners might not necessarily require to see all coursework assessment schemes in advance, they did want them to be available to them, if they wished it.

AGREED:

i)
that the recommendations of the Working Group be endorsed as follows:

· external examiners should continue to have the authority to approve all coursework set in association with a programme if they wished, but that this should not be required;

· the nature and extent of involvement must be discussed and agreed in advance with external examiners;

ii)
that the role of the external examiner in relation to the approval of coursework assessment schemes be clarified in the External Examiners’ Handbook and the Code of Practice for External Examiners.


EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 25.10.00

00.24
Section on External Examining (TLC/00/6)

The Sub-Committee on Taught Courses at its meeting on 12 June 2000 had received a commentary on the University’s position against the Precepts and Guidance and authorised its Chairman and Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Teaching and Learning) designate to review the paper and to incorporate appropriate changes into the 2000 edition of the University’s External Examiner’s Handbook and the University’s Code of Practice for External Examining.


The Committee endorsed the action taken.  It was noted that, in addition to approving draft examination papers, the external examiner was now expected to approve coursework assessment schemes.

